From: Planning

Sent: 27 March 2020 16:24
To: Quigley, Elaine
Subject: RE: 35-37 Fairfax Road (2019/4826/P)

The majority of Council staff are now working at home through remote, secure access to our

systems.

Where possible please how communicate with us by telephone or email. We have limited staff in
our offices to deal with post, but as most staff are homeworking due to the current situation with
COVID-19, electronic communications will mean we can respond quickly.

From: Quigley, Elaine <Elaine.Quigley@camden.gov.uk>
Sent: 26 March 2020 13:45

To: Planning <Planning@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: 35-37 Fairfax Road (2019/4826/P)




LHE6

The majority of Council staff are now working at home through remote, secure access to our
systems.

Where possible please now communicate with us by telephone or email. We have limited staff in
our offices to deal with post, but as most staff are homeworking due to the current situation with
COVID-19, electronic communications will mean we can respond quickly.

From: Planning <Planning@camden.gov.uk>

Sent: 26 March 2020 13:21

To: Quigley, Elaine <Elaine.Quigley@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: 35-37 Fairfax Road (2019/4826/P)

: arc :
To: Planning <Planning@camden.gov.uk>
Subject: Fwd: 35-37 Fairfax Road (2019/4826/P)

Begin forwarded message:

ubject: 35-37 Fairfax Road (2019/4326/P)
Date: 18 March 2020 at 19:23:23 GMT
To: Elaine Quigley <elaine.quigley@camden.gov.uk>

Cc: planning@camden.gov.uk

Dear Ms Quigley

Thank you for your email about this revised application. The new information
does little to allay my original concerns.



If the plans went through, residents above and behind the premises wouldn't
have a single day’s respite from the constant comings and goings and
activities of large numbers of people. It seems the applicant’s strict
observance of the sabbath does not extend to observing a day of rest for his
neighbours.

T share the view, expressed in another comment, that the activities listed will
likely be extended by other festivals and celebrations such as weddings, and
bar- and bat-mitzvahs, with congregants spilling out onto the pavement.

In addition, the applicant’s history of anti-social behaviour around rubbish
(blatantly denied by the agent, despite all the evidence) doesn’t inspire
confidence that he would adhere to the terms of any planning permission in
regard to hours and numbers.

1’m also concerned that the proposed use of the premises appears to have
shifted from that of community centre to place of worship, which would be
quite out of keeping with the rest of this parade of local businesses and shops.

T therefore continue to object to this application on the grounds that it would
be inappropriate to the location and a source of nuisance to the local

community.

Please do not publish my name and address on the website.




